

Q. Can we start the project before receiving confirmation that our application has been successful?

A. No, the commencement of the project must not take place prior to Council approving the applications at the Council Meeting.

As per the guidelines, we will not fund projects retrospectively.

Q. Can we make changes to the project that was described in the application?

A. No changes are to be made without discussion and approval from Council. If you encounter any problems with delivering the exact project, you must contact Council immediately to discuss and not proceed with an alternative project without approval. If you proceed without approval, Council may seek for some or all of the funds to be repaid.

Q. What if we need more time to complete the project?

A. If more time is required, please contact Council to advise why and provide a completion date. Remember you are unable to receive further funding until your current project is fully completed and acquitted.

Q. We've completed the project works, what do we do now?

A. Once you have completed the works and have all the necessary receipts, you need to complete the online acquittal form. A Council staff member will then attend to inspect the finalised project. If you have not received the link for the acquittal by the time you complete the project please contact the Sporting Clubs Officer.

For further
information or assistance
contact our Sporting Clubs
Officer on **03 5832 9594**or visit
greatershepparton.com.au/
our-sporting-future

